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Council Meeting report
January 5, 2020 *this meeting was to catch up for our December meeting which was postponed.

Attending were Margo Nye, Justino Alves, Cynthia Hiromitsu, Dave Mahardy and Jim Chimes. Pastors
Mike and Adonia and Peggy Yujiri and Gary Fleisher.

We started at 9:00 with a prayer by Dave, followed by a HDH reading by Pastor Adonia.
The first order of business was the Pastors' report. Pastor Mike reported about the Peace Starts with Me
Rally in New Jersey on December 28th. There were thirty people from our congregation as well as one

pastor whom we supported to attend. It was an amazing rally, and everyone had a wonderful time.

There are two families who have recently moved to Colorado, the Bulow's and the Ritchie's. Also, a few
other families have plans to move here sometime this year, but no other details were available.

A new HDH Potluck meeting will be starting on Thursdays at 6:30pm with the idea of having a jump start
to center our lives on God's words. It will be announced in service.

Pastor Mike will be attending the Cranes Club which is coming up on the weekend of January 18th.

On January 26th we will celebrate Heavenly Parents' Day 2020 (which is on January 25th) as well as True
Parents' birthday (February 6th) and Foundation Day 2020. More information will be coming in an email.

The Foundation Day Blessing on February 7th will be attended by one couple here locally.
In March a couples' program will be starting — there will be more information later.
Pastors Mike and Adonia will be traveling to the Ukraine in April for a visit with our church there.

There are new renovations planned for the chapel which will be discussed later. There is a budget from a
tithe that one family gave for improvements to the church.

Our next order of business was to discuss the 2020 budget. Peggy gave a report that the budget has been
put together with the communication of the leaders and the finance committee. There were a few
questions but we were running out of time so these will be discussed in detail at the next meeting.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Margo.

Our next meeting will be January 26th at 9:00 in the church office.



